# **MINUTES**

# Shannon Lake Elementary PAC

Date | time Sept 14 and 16, 2021 | 4:30pm | Meeting called to order by Christina Ennis

Meeting via Zoom

### In Attendance

Christina Ennis, Janelle Rhode, Trisha Martin, Barrie MacLeod, Mary Berg, Melissa Ganzeveld, Carrie Higginson, Kelly Doane, Sara Ryttersgaard, Sheliza Hurst

# Adoption of Agenda and Approval of Minutes

#### Unanimous

## Principals Report

- Thanked parents for understanding with continued COVID measures
- Looking for more kiss and ride volunteers
- Looking forward to a slow return of volunteers in schools, stay tuned for updates
- Catchment reviews are in progress at board level
- West Kelowna will have info coming out about new High school
- Important for parents to stay informed of new info, check email and fill out surveys to share your opinions
- SD23 is growing rapidly, even faster than projections

# Treasurers Report

- Accounts reviewed
- No new entries over the summer
- \$10,000 paid toward playground loan last year
- Gaming grant has been applied for and expected in October
- New Years budget will be provided at October meeting

## Fundraiser/PAC president report

- Sandher Fruit Packers donated 120 3lb bags of gala apples to sell at \$5 each, should arrive next week
- Art card materials already arrived at school, Ms. Allison leading
- Janelle will look into fall photos and see if Jen would like to do this again
- Ideas for winter fundraiser is gc's online and ask SLE community businesses if they would like to be involved
- Because of COVID restrictions, cancelled back to school movie night and Halloween dance

- Hopeful we will be able to have dinner and magic show in March and end of year bash in June
- Whole school giveaways are permitted, will discuss at next meeting schedule and cost of bubbles, freezies, popcorn, cotton candy etc. Ideas are encouraged.
- Each year we support 2 cobs bursaries \$400 each to two grade 12 students alumni of SLE. We received thank you notes from each of last year's recipients.
- Christina motioned to provide 2 \$400 bursaries for cobs toward this school year, 2nd by Janelle, all in favor, passed
- Each year we supply each teacher with an admin requested amount to support extra class supplies and enrichment opportunities. This year \$350 for 19 teacher for a total of \$6650.
- Christina motioned to approve \$6650 to teachers. Sara 2nd, all in favor, passed

# Hot Lunch

- Three days a week starting beginning of October with 3 teams.
- Ordering opens right away

Motion to adjourn was made at 5:00 Sept 14th and 4:45 Sept 16th and was passed unanimously.